Kenosha County Sheriff's Department

Allan K. Kehl, Sheriff
November 15, 1989

TO ALL CONCERNED CITIZENS:

On November 9, 1989, the Kenosha County Sheriff’s department was summoned to
County Highway “N” and the Des Plaines River Bridge in Paris Township, which is in the North
Central Region of Kenosha County, near State Highway 45. Sheriff’s Deputies found, at this
location, the body of a new born baby boy. This baby boy was discarded under the bridge like
so much garbage. This baby boy, once alive at birth, now lies cold and lifeless with no name or
history, deprived of life by someone who would not or could not care for this child.

Our intention is to locate the mother of this child to complete our investigation and to
insure that another child will not grow for nine months and be allowed to experience life for a
brief moment and then spend eternity cold and nameless.

For these reasons, we in law enforcement are pleading for your help. We need your
assistance in locating and identifying the mother of this new born baby boy, we refer to as
“Baby John”.

Baby John was a white male, seven pounds, 21 inches, long. He was a full term baby,
alive at birth with no evident birth defects. If anyone knows of a neighbor, coworker, or any-
one who was pregnant and due to deliver in late October or early November, and is no longer
pregnant and no longer has the child, PLEASE call the Kenosha County Sheriff’s Department
Detective Bureau at 656-7304, extension 230. Callers need not give their name and all leads will
be investigated. Rewards of up to $1,000 may be granted through Crime Stoppers for informa-
tion leading to the identification of the mother of “Baby John”.

We are especially appealing to members and associates of the medical profession to
assist us in this endeavor. Any information you may have as to a possible suspect in this case will
be greatly appreciated and anonymity will be maintained. Again Baby John was a full term
white baby boy weighing seven pounds at birth and was 21 inches long.
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